PAGE  
3

ADDRESS BY HIS BEATITUDE THE ARCHBISHOP OF CYPRUS
CHRYSOSTOMOS

AT THE CEREMONY TO PRESENT THE MEDAL OF ST PAUL TO

 MEP MS CECILIA WIKSTROM
8 April 2011
Dear Friends,
The Holy Archbishopric of Cyprus, in recognition of the continual and consistent struggles and the important and multiform contribution of Cecilia Wikstrom to our island and its people, has decided to present her with the highest honour of the Holy Archbishopric of Cyprus and distinction: the Medal of St Paul.  
It is important to underline the fact that our dear Ms Cecilia Wikstrom has fought hard battles in the great struggle for justice for Cyprus and the implementation of human rights and religious freedoms for all its indigenous inhabitants. Specifically, Ms Cecilia Wikstrom both as a member of the clergy and an active citizen of her own country Sweden, the European Union and the World, as an academic and a member of the European Parliament, has always strongly promoted – and continues to promote – the just cause of our people at all forums at her disposal. She has also repeatedly reported and denounced the continuous violation of our human rights and religious freedoms. She has moved us deeply by her courage and bravery in declaring her positions in favour of Cyprus even to Turkey itself, and denouncing before the Turkish National Assembly the brutal and inhuman violation of the religious freedoms of our people, the destruction of the monuments and religious heritage in occupied Cyprus, the change of the place names in the enslaved north of our island and, finally, the forced alteration of the demographic composition of the population.  
We underline also that in her capacity as an MEP Ms Cecilia Wikstrom visited the occupied north and was able to view the situation there with her own eyes and form a personal opinion about the matter. As a result, she denounced before the European Parliament and other international forums, the destruction and pillaging of Holy Churches, the desecration of other sacred places and monuments - even cemeteries – as well as the destruction of the natural environment in the occupied north.   Her struggles continued in the European Parliament’s Legal Affairs Committee, where the efforts of Ms Wikstrom and her colleagues finally met with success and our just positions on direct trade with the occupied parts were adopted.     
In general she had made an extremely important contribution to the shift in the positions of the Alliance of Liberals and Democrats of Europe at the EP in support of the just cause of Cyprus. Finally, it should be noted that she has also written a large number of articles and other publications in the Swedish media.   
For all these reasons, dear Ms Cecilia Wikstrom, we express to you our grateful thanks and deep love. Your struggles and assistance offer valuable support and reinforce our own struggles which are aimed at a Cyprus of freedom and justice, without troops of invasion and settlers, in which human rights and religious freedoms will be implemented without exception. 
We ask you to accept the Medal of St Paul with the heartfelt thanks of our people. May the Lord give you long life, full of health and strength, so that you can continue your valuable work and great contribution in the future. Thank you.   
                                           +Chrysostomos Archbishop of Cyprus

Holy Archbishopric of Cyprus,

            8 April 2011.   
